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We are aware of the recently published document from the Equality and Human Rights
Commission, titled: “Separate and single-sex service providers: a guide on the Equality Act sex
and gender reassignment provisions.” The document is aimed at service providers and purports
to guide them on the inclusion of transgender people where single-sex spaces or services are
provided.

The document appears to attempt to redefine or characterise existing definitions within the
Equality Act (2010). In this document, the EHRC introduces the term ‘biological sex’ in their
interpretation of the legislature, despite it not existing in the law itself. This document and its
recommendations also appear to depart from the recognised standard when applying the
Equality Act, whereby any proposed exclusion from single-sex spaces for transgender people
should be made on a case-by-case basis and always be seen as a last resort.

We have read the troubling language and scenarios used throughout the document that unfairly
characterises transgender people who may access single-sex spaces or services. We are
concerned about the EHRC’s phrasing and framing of this issue at large and continue to
monitor the situation.

We wish to acknowledge that the recommendations within this document are not statutory.
Therefore, this document does not change the application of the Equality Act as it currently
stands, nor should it affect the law’s application in spaces such as single-sex wards in
healthcare.

Current NHS policy, titled: “Delivering same-sex accommodation” (2019), states that you will be
admitted onto the ward that matches your own self-declaration of gender and where this is not
feasible, you should be offered an acceptable alternative, such as a single side room adjacent
to the ward. You do not need to hold a Gender Recognition Certificate for this to apply. The
NHS guidance affirms the importance of shared decision making between the patient and their
clinicians in these situations.

The NHS guidance goes on to state that:

• Trans people should be accommodated according to their presentation: the way they dress,
and the name and pronouns they currently use.

• This may not always accord with the physical sex appearance of the chest or genitalia.
• It does not depend on their having a gender recognition certificate (GRC) or legal name

change.
• It applies to toilet and bathing facilities (except, for instance, that preoperative trans people

should not share open shower facilities).
• Views of family members may not accord with the trans person’s wishes, in which case, the

trans person’s view takes priority.

It is important that transgender, non-binary and other gender diverse patients are able to access
equitable healthcare at all times. We expect the sector to uphold high standards of inclusion
throughout their services and we commit to challenging them when we see this is not being
met.


